COUNCIL CONNECTIONS for March 2024
Council Actions and Information

Council Continuing Business

Several items of Continuing Business were addressed within the March Council Meeting.

Council was asked by Steve Eulberg to modify our monthly meeting time, since there are several of us who also
participate in music rehearsals on Tuesday evenings each week. We settled on the same day of the month (third
Tuesday) but moved the start time to 2:00 pm with a projected finish time of 4:00 pm.

Changes were needed in the membership of the Columbarium Committee because Gary Derr has asked to be
relieved of his final year of service and Jim Stumpf, who had been elected at the January Annual Meeting,
declined to serve. As a result, Sam and Pauline Alessi have indicated an interest in serving and Council
unanimously approved their appointment, effective immediately.

The Congregational Membership Roll needs an Annual Audit, per our Constitution, and we noted eight families
who have adult children listed as active members at King of Glory, though they are not meeting the criteria
stated in the Constitution. Three council members have volunteered to contact these families to offer other
solutions for their adult children, including Associate Membership, if they so desire. Otherwise, we need to
remove these adult children from the active membership database.

Council members reviewed the list of volunteer Technology Tasks submitted by Matt Lee, prior to his stepping
away in January for personal reasons.

We came to an agreement with our daily-meeting AA group to replace the old toilet in the All-Gender Restroom
with one that was more modern. The AA group contributed a monetary donation to help cover the expenses for
this task.

The KoG Wedding Guide document is being updated since it had not been reviewed since 2017.

Council unanimously approved a proposal submitted by WELCA to use our church nursery area to provide
babysitting services to Safe Families participants one day per week for three hours. This project will likely begin
in June 2024.

Council Reports

The standing agenda includes review of the previous month’s meeting minutes, the previous month's financial reports
and an update from the KoG LEAP/Veolia Task Force. We also receive reports from Pastor Connie for pastor acts and
upcoming plans and from Steve Eulberg for Music Ministry updates. Requests for copies of these reports can be made
by emailing Becky Newberry at semgoddessid@gmail.com. Otherwise the weekly email blast and Sunday bulletin
announcements cover these topics in depth as well.

For reports from other committees supported with a council liaison, please use this link:
https://www.koglutheran.org/committees

LEAP/Veolia Task Force Report

The LEAP application PUD23-00033 is scheduled to be heard before the Boise City Planning and Zoning Commission on
Monday, April 1, 2024, at 6:00 pm. Johnny O’Donnell is our new point of contact for LEAP. Council and Task Force
members have submitted letters of support for this event. Attendance can be in person or virtually.

Masking

We do not know what sort of viral barrage we may encounter this spring. Thank you for your continuing efforts to

enable this community of faith to be together in-person. The Community Risk Level is LOW.
(https://covidactnow.org/us/idaho-id/county/ada county/?s=46863434)




